
 

Easter Bonnet/Hat 

Parade   
 

On Thursday 28th March we will be having 

an Easter Bonnet/Hat parade that ALL 

children are welcome to participate in from 

Reception to Year 6.  Do get making your 

hats !    
 

On Inset Day Monday 15th April there will 

be a “Mop-Up” parents meeting in the 

afternoon for those parents/carers that 

missed Parents Evening in March. 

Please email Mrs Herron for an 

appointment 

lherron@liverpoolcollege.org.uk 

 

 

Year 3 Role Model Day - We need 

your help! 

 

On Friday 19th April, we are running a Role 

Model Careers day for Year 3. We are looking 

for relatives (parents, siblings, grandparents 

etc) to come into school and talk to Y3 

children for no more than 5-10 minutes about 

their job. At Year 3 level, we are just trying to 

help the children understand what a career 

means and give examples of some different 

types of jobs.  All careers welcome.  
 

 
If you would like to take part in the Y3 Role 

model Careers day on Friday 19h April, please 

email Mrs Doran for more 

details, sedoran@liverpoolcollege.org.uk 

 

Headteacher’s 

Award 
 

Well done to the following 

pupils who were given Headteacher’s 

Award certificates this week. 

 

Luna R, Rory F, Joseph S, William D, Noor 

R, Ben O’R, Xavier S, Isabella M, Allissa K, 

Connor B, Zoya, Phebe, Dominic L, Violet C, 

Edward G-Mc, Evan D, Florence W, Mary 

W, Charlotte H, Amelia T, Jacob Q, Sophia 

M, Dollie M, Zeyad M, Theo R, James K, 

Abdul W-M, Alice B, Oscar C, Rudy S, Lilly 

J, Lenny C, Mollie M-G, Heidi B, Mya T, 

Elana E, Isobella J, Aidyn R, Cherry W, 

Jack B, Trixie M, Omari M 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupils will be having a Whole school 

Photograph on Tuesday 19th March 

2024.  Full school Uniform to be 

worn  
 

Liverpool College 

PRIMARY NEWSLETTER 

Friday 15th March 2024 
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Attendance for week commencing 

11th March 2024 

 

Spring Term Primary Assemblies 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Coffee Morning  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dates for Your Diary 

 

 

Notice to All Parents/Carers 

Equipment Wanted 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/574
18? 
 
 

Reception 97.4% 

Year 1 95.8% 

Year 2 98.3% 

Year 3 95.1% 

Year 4 93.9% 

Year 5 96.2% 

Year 6 96.2% 

Date Event 

20th March Year 3R 

 

Friday 22nd March 2024 

  

Friday 26th April 2024 

 

Friday 24th May 2024 

 

Friday 28th June 2024 

 
ORGAN EXTRAVAGANZA 

No2 

An organ and brass 

concert in aid of the 

Organ Restoration Fund 

project at Liverpool 

College to help raising 

the sufficient funds 

required to restore the 

Chapel organ. 

www.trybooking.com 

Date  Event  

19th March Whole School 

Photograph 

25th-27th March School Play – High 

School Musical 

28th March End of Term 

31st March – 7th April  Prep Ski Trip 

 

16th April Children return back to 

school 

23rd – 25th April  Reception Screening 

More information to 

follow nearer the time 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/57418?
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/57418?
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/57418?
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/57418?


 

Year 6 

 

Year 6 girls football team who beat Christ The 

King 3-2 on Monday.  The girls came from 

behind twice to win with goals for Eva L and 

Heidi B 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Well done to Jack, Will, Daniel and Bailey 

who took part in their first piano concert 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 4,5 and 8 News 
 

Year 4, Year 5 and Year 8 students had an 

out of this world Science experience this 

week!  

 

Through the wonders of Virtual Reality 

Technology and CGI, students use VR 

headsets to became astronauts, exploring 

our solar system in wonderous detail. The 

whole class simultaneously blasted off into 

space, to pilot their own vessel to learn 

about planets, moons, stars and 

satellites.  This incredible immersive 

experience truly boosted learning and fact 

retention. Our thanks to Mrs Doran for 

organising the event and the Wilton Trust 

for supporting their adventure. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Reception News 
 

Reception were so excited to take part in 

BikeRight BalanceAbility sessions this 

week! The children had fun whilst 

developing their cycle skills and enhancing 

their core balance and co-ordination.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mini Vinnies News 

 
 

The Mini Vinnies would like to thank all the 

Year 3 families for their foodbank 

donations which were delivered to the 

Micah Foodbank. Donations of food are 

always needed and always appreciated by 

the foodbank! The Mini Vinnies will soon 

choose another year group for the red 

foodbank bin to visit. Thank you for your 

support. 

 

 

Year 7 Spanish Visit 

 
This week, the primary phase had a visit from 

two Spanish teachers and ten Spanish children 

from Colegio Newman in Madrid.  The children 

are here as part of a ten day Year 7 Spanish 

exchange and they came to visit Key Stage 1 

and 2 on Monday and Thursday. The English 

children thoroughly enjoyed having the Spanish 

children in class and it was wonderful to 

welcome the teachers as well. 
 

 



 

Reception Trip to Imagine That 
 

To kick start British Science Week the children in Reception visited Imagine That. They all 

had a wonderful time exploring all of their senses and learning so many new things about the 

world around us. The day was filled with lots of laughter, wonder and amazement. The 

children particularly enjoyed learning how to make snow and slime and taking part in an 

amazing frozen ice workshop. Here are some of our favourite photos of the action packed 

day… 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 4 boys footballers 
 

Our Year 4 boys footballers travelled to Tiber on 

Thursday afternoon for their LSSP City 

Qualifying heat. We were put in a very strong 

league with some tough opponents, and the games 

were short, so it was intense and pressured from 

the off! We found the first two games difficult, 

and though we had lots of the ball, we didn't find 

the net. I thought we may have been in for a long 

afternoon, but a slight change to our formation 

paid dividends as we won the following game 3-0. 

From then on, we never looked back! We won all 

of our following games, and we didn't concede a 

goal. This meant we ran out as league winners, 

claiming an impressive 17 points from out 7 

games. This means we have qualified for the city 

finals! We took part in a medal play off to decide 

the winners on the day, against the winners of the 

other league, who were a VERY strong side. We 

held them at bay during the match with some 

marvellous defending and some outstanding 

goalkeeping from Zeyad M. With the score at 0-0 

on the final whistle, it went to penalties, and sadly 

we lost this, but there's absolutely no shame in 

that. It was a superb afternoon from all of the lads. 

Zeyad made crucial saves in goal, Oscar O was a 

rock at the back, as was Seb B. Hugo B bossed the 

midfield, with Charlie B providing some fancy 

footwork on the left hand side. Noah H-R was 

immense on the right wing, scoring some crucial 

goals. Jacob Q battled well and took on his 

opponents on the left hand side, Khasha B made 

crucial defensive interventions, and Theo R was 

full of energy and bravery in his challenges and 

passes. My player of the tournament though was 

Lucas J, who excelled up front and scored a 

number of fantastic goals. We now look forward 

to the city finals which will take place at LFC's 

Academy in Kirkby, joining Mr Devine's 6s! Year 

3, it's your turn next week! 
 

 

 

Year 4 News 

On Wednesday, Year 4 had the privilege of 

visiting Bridge Chapel to take part in The 

Easter Journey. This was an interactive 

journey through the Easter story, involving 

actors, tasting different foods, watching cool 

videos, and audience participation  - including 

from the teachers!! It was a really fun and 

engaging way of learning about what happened 

during the first Easter, which is what we have 

been learning about in our RE lessons. The 

staff team at Bridge told me that all of the 

children were superbly well behaved and were 

a real credit to our school (even if we did leave 

some mud and a few other things on their 

carpets!)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

On Thursday we were visited by Tess from Northwest Cancer Research who 

told us all about keeping our bodies healthy. She then led us through the 

fascinating, if a little disgusting, journey food takes from our gums to our 

bums!! We loved learning about how poo is formed, and some of the amazing 

things our bodies do to keep us healthy. (I for one has no idea that our body 

sends up water to coat our teeth just before we vomit so our teeth don't get 

damaged by the acid - fascinating!!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Last Friday, the Y5 and 6 Netball teams played some phenomenal matches 

against St Mary's, Crosby. The Y6 A team played some lovely netball and 

finished with a 3-1 victory. The Y6B team had a brilliant match with some great 

shooting from Eva and Elana, finishing with a 6-0 win. The Year 5 teams then 

played some for lots of the girls, this was their first match. The A team won 5-

1 and B team won 7-0. Rose, Gabrielle and Lucy scored some brilliant goals, and 

there was some excellent defence from Lilly J and Orla. Well done everyone! 

We look forward to today's matches! 

Year 6 News 

Y6 took part in some Pi day celebrations today and yesterday. In their maths 

lesson yesterday, they measured different circular objects and looked for a 

connection between the diameter and circumference. Thank you to our parents 

for arranging some circular object for the pupils to bring into school. Today, 

the pupils celebrated Pi day in the MV hall with some competitions; the 

opportunity to win a pie, a cheesecake and a pizza! Pupils spent time estimating 

the radius of a pie, the circumference of a cheesecake (chocolate) and the 

diameter of a pizza. They solved some radius and diameter questions, they took 

part in a creating a 'circlestorm' and they created a Pi city. Y6 loved taking 

part in the creative morning and enjoyed showcasing their maths skills. Thank 

you to Miss Robinson and the Y6 teachers for organising this.  

 

 

 


